
NEWSLETTER 17/1/2025 

 

Love God, Love Ourselves, Love People 

WEEKLY NEWS 

On Tuesday, some of our year 5s and 6s took part in the Chester School Sport Partnership's Year 

5&6 Sportshall Athletics Competition tournament. Both girls and boys came second and were 

fantastic ambassadors of the school - well done to you all! We always love to hear about what 

the children do outside school - Ben from Year 3 has shared with us his incredible achievement. 

On Sunday, Ben had his admission ceremony to become a full Chorister at Chester Cathedral 

(see the picture below) - what a fabulous achievement Ben! If any other children are interested 

in singing, Ms Axam runs choir club on Tuesday lunchtimes. There is also some information from 

the Cathedral further down the newsletter about their upcoming Chorister Experience day for 

anybody that is interested. 

Our next pop-up shop will be held in the canteen on Wednesday 12th February @ 2.45-3.45pm. 

Donation are welcome - please see the leaflet below.  

On a practical note, we sent out a new Data Consent form via SCOpay earlier this week. This is a 

different form to one you have previously filled in. It is important that we hold the correct 

information about your child, so if you could please fill it in and return to us ASAP, that would be 



much appreciated. If you do have any issues filling it in electronically, please come to the office 

and we will happily give you a paper copy.  

 

To find out more about the Church community, take a look at their website - 

www.stmaryschester.co.uk 

Instagram: overleighschool 

 

POP-UP SHOP 

https://www.stmaryschester.co.uk/


 

WORSHIP 

 



VALUES AWARDS 

AWARDS 17/1/2025 

 

NEWS FROM OUR COMMUNITY 

We still have lots of space available for boys to join our Chorister Experience day on Sat 25 

January, 1.30-5pm at Chester Cathedral (we have reached capacity for the girls’ day on Sat 18 

January). 

 Do you know a boy that loves music? Choral singing is the ultimate team sport - our choristers 

work together to learn great music, have fun, and build skills for life. Plus, singing is good for 

you! Our chorister day is open to all boys of primary school age in and around Chester. This free 

afternoon of music and games gives children and their families a taste of the wonderful musical 

opportunities on offer here at Chester Cathedral. 

Sign up here: https://forms.office.com/e/r12iBWp2qe  or email 

dan.mathieson@chestercathedral.com  for more information. 

https://forms.office.com/e/r12iBWp2qe
https://dan.mathieson@chestercathedral.com/


 

SECRETS TO SUCCESS 

Well done to all of the children who are taking part in the Secrets to Success challenge. Some 

example of what children have been doing:  

Chloe in Year 3 has been working really hard in her piano lessons, learning to play 'We Wish You 

A Merry Christmas' in time for Christmas Eve! Well done Chloe! 

Heidi in Year 5 has shown kindness and support by collecting food and donating it to members 

of the community who are homeless (see pictures below). Heidi is really pushing ahead with her 

Secrets to Success awards - completing all of her Spring activities and pushing onto her Summer 

award! We are wishing Heidi all the best with her cross country event this weekend! 

We currently have about 30 children taking part in the challenge, and we hope more will be 

inspired to take part by seeing what others are achieving.  



 



 

This Half Term (Spring 1) our focus is ‘Try New Things’. A copy of this can be found in your 

booklet. We would love to hear about this when you have you completed it. Please email or 

upload on Seesaw any photographs or information from this challenge to your Class Teacher. 

Remember that once you have completed this challenge you will receive a certificate in 

Celebration Assembly. We look forward to seeing and hearing all about all the new things you 

try! 

  Mrs Barnes and Mrs Birchall 



 

FOREST SCHOOL 

 

NEW YEAR - NEW YEAR'S NATURE RESOLUTIONS  



 When we enter a new year, many of us make New Year’s Resolutions. But what about Nature? 

What can we do to help nature in 2025? That was the question I asked some of our classes. The 

children gathered their thoughts and made these beautiful posters, full of wishes and 

resolutions. We almost covered the whole wall! Now every time someone walks past, they can 

read about our plans to help nature in 2025. 

 

 



WINTER IN FOREST SCHOOL! 

 

 



 

 



 

Winter is one of my favourite seasons. We have been very lucky with the weather the last few 

weeks, we were able to explore the ice and make snow sculptures. You can often find amazing 

animal tracks in the snow. See some of the pictures below taken in our forest school area. Do 

you know who they belong to? - (click through the images below to have a guess). As always, 

please make sure your children are dressed for the weather.  

 

Children do forest school in all weathers, so please make sure your child/ren have wellies and 

suitable waterproof clothing in school.  

LUNCHTIME CLUBS 

Various lunchtime clubs running throughout the year. Some we have to run on a termly basis 

due to the amount of interest.  



 

COSMIC CANTEEN MENUS 

Week beginning 20/1/25 is the WEEK 3 MENU.  

 



 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 



 

TERM DATES 

 

INSET DAY: Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

BANK HOLIDAY: Monday 5th May 2025 

When we have finalised arrangements regarding the academy conversion, we will be able to 

notify you of dates for the 2025/2026 academic year.  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

CONTACT US 

Headteacher: Miss E Drew 

Deputy Headteacher: Mr C Longworth 

Overleigh St. Mary's C of E Primary School, 

Old Wrexham Road, 

 Handbridge, 

 Chester, 

 CH4 7HS 

Tel: 01244 267525 

Email: admin@osm.cheshire.sch.uk 

SEN Contact: Mrs K Jones 

SEN Email: senco@osm.cheshire.sch.uk 

mailto:admin@osm.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:senco@overleighstmarysce.cheshire.sch.uk
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